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Monthly General Meeting
Wednesday, Jan 19th 2011

NEW LOCATION in 2011: 
Cubberley Community Center

Palo Alto - Middlefield Rd
(Directions available online at www.scvas.org)

Panama Wild!
By Bob and Sue Cossins

 
Located between Costa Rica and Colombia, Panama is 

48 miles across at its narrowest and 118 miles across at its 
widest with miles of coastline and great forests in both the 
lowlands and highlands.  Its biodiversity equals that of Costa 

Rica and many similar superb species, such as Resplen-

dent Quetzels, are a huge attrac-
tion.  In March of 2010 Bob and Sue Cossins from Burlin-
game joined Jim Danzenbaker with local guides and a small 
group of birders to travel through Panama’s best bird habitat 
for 19 days.  The lodges stayed in included (in order) Canopy 
Tower, Canopy Lodge, Los Quetzales, Finca Lerida, Nattur 
Eco-lodge, and Cerro Azul, which served as bases for explor-
ing the surrounding areas of rain forests, coastlines, coffee 
plantations and the canal zone to name a few.  Bob took over 
3,000 images, which have been greatly reduced in number to 
a manageable Powerpoint presentation of about an hour.  Bob 
and Sue certainly hope you can come to enjoy this show and 
to help them relive their remarkable journey.  To see a sam-
pling of Bob’s Panama images click on the “Photo Gallery” 
on the Sequoia Audubon Society’s website home page: www.
sequoia-audubon.org. Various other images are also view-
able at www.bobcossinsphoto.com.

�-�R�L�Q���X�V���R�Q���W�K�H���)�L�U�V�W Belize Raptor Expedition! 
Come take part in a ground breaking conservation project and raptor research 
expedition with Raptor Biologist Ryan Phillips, BRRI Executive Director and stay at 

the highly acclaimed Francis Ford Coppola’s Blancaneaux Lodge. 

PLUS…. Species such as Solitary Eagle, Ornate Hawk-Eagle, Orange-breasted Falcon, Stygian Owl, 
King Vulture and many more including non-raptor specialties can be seen. 

December 11-18, 2010          
$2,108 includes fees, room, food & activities 

Hosted by Blancaneaux Lodge and proceeds go to the Belize Raptor Research Institute’s conservation projects.
 

ssds
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�Z�Z�Z���E�H�O�L�]�H�U�D�S�W�R�U�U�H�V�H�D�U�F�K���R�U�J

Reversing the Trend
The Fight To Save Santa Clara County’s 

Burrowing Owls
2011 Calendar

To celebrate the release of our chapter’s Burrowing Owl documentary and in support of our Burrowing Owl advocacy efforts, 13 
photographers have offered the use of one exquisite image each for the creation of this one-of-a-kind tribute to the Burrowing Owl.

Featured Photographers:

Pre-orders are being taken at 408-252-3747. $25+tax.

Pick-up will be from Saturday December 4th through Thursday December 23rd, Monday through Saturday, at McClellan Ranch, 
Cupertino. Calendars picked up during our December 4th Holiday Open House (see page 10) receive a 20% discount.

Caroline Armer

Eleanor Bricetti
Bricettiphoto.com
Tom Grey
tgreybirds.com
Ashok Khosla
seeingbirds.com

Dave Kutilek
birdingpix.com 

Sivaprasad R. L
BirdsoftheBay.com
Peter LaTourrette 
birdphotography.com

Patty McGann
flickr.com/photos/pattymc 

Tom Merigan
pbase.com/merigan
Julio Mulero
pbase.com/juliom

Yamil Saenz
flickr.com/photos/ysaenz
Ralph W. Schardt
blipfoto.com/rwsphotography
William F. Walker
birdwalker.com

photo Courtesy – Peter LaTourrette
photo Courtesy – Tom Grey



The Avocet  9

Winter 2011 - Young Audubon Adventures Return!

Don’t miss either of these fun and exciting activities designed for children and families! 
Space is limited for each activity, so be sure to sign-up early! 

*More details are available on our website, www.scvas.org, and in the Jan/Feb issue of the Avocet.

Winter Whale Watching
in Monterey Bay
MLK Weekend*

Monday, January 17th
Ages: 3-years-old  and up

Elephant Seal Walks 
at Año Nuevo State Park

President’s Day Weekend  
Monday, February 21st

Ages: 7-years-old  and up
Scholarships available 

for fa
milies in

 need!

SANTA CLARA VALLEY AUDUBON SOCIETY
Comparative Statements of Income, and Balance Sheet

For the Years Ended May 31, 2009 and 2010

			   5/31/09	 5/31/10
STATEMENTS OF INCOME:			 
	

Revenue:	 Includes Nature Shop Net Sales, Investment Income and 
	      Program Revenues	 $ 67,480	 $ 40,063

		  Less Realized and Unrealized Capital Gains and Losses 	 $ -161,770	 $ 121,006
		  Total Revenue	 $ -94,290	 $ 161,069
					   

Support:	 Gifts and Memorials, Bequests, Grants and Other 
	 Program Support	 $ 246,208	 $ 241,642

						    
		  Total  Revenue and Support	 $ 151,918  	 $ 402,712
						    
	     Expenses:					   
		  Program Expenses	 $ 176,796 	 $ 225,543
		  Fundraising Expenses	 $ 20,428	 $ 21,962
		  General and Administrative Expenses	 $ 65,956	 $ 58,402
		  Total Expenses	 $ 263,180	 $ 305,907
						    
	NET INCOME LESS EXPENSES	 $ -111,262	 $ 96,804
					   

BALANCE SHEETS:
ASSETS:	 Money Market Funds and Investments (at Market)	 $ 955,278	 $ 1,031,035

		  Fixed Assets, Inventory and Other Assets	 $ 66,387	 $ 96,164
		  Total Assets	 $ 1,021,665	 $ 1,127,199
	

LIABILITIES AND SURPLUS;   Liabilities - Accounts Payable	 $ 3,142	 $ 2,221

		  Surplus:
		  Balance, Beginning of Year	 $ 1,129,784	 $ 1,018,522
		  New Income (Loss), Current Year	 $ -111,262	 $ 96,804
		  Balance, End of Year	 $ 1,018,522 	 $ 1,115,326
						    
		  Total Liabilities and Surplus	 $1,021,664	 $ 1,127,199
			   5/31/09	 5/31/10
					   
Financial Report		
As a service to our membership, the SCVAS Board of Directors presents this summary of our organization’s financial position as of the conclu-
sion of the fiscal year.Our balance sheet continues to reflect a strong financial position. Our surplus acts as a flexible fund in that most of it is 
designated by the Board of Directors to meet long-term needs, and the earnings generated from the investment of the surplus are used to pay for 
current operating expenses. If you have any questions or wish a copy of the financial report, please contact the SCVAS office.
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Holiday Open House!
Saturday, December 4th; 
10:00 AM until 2:00 PM

All proceeds go to our education and conservation programs

For more details, please contact Susan at (408) 252-3747  at the SCVAS Office and  Nature Shop 
22221 McClellan Road  • Cupertino, CA

- Enjoy Holiday refreshments and a special one day discount.
- Browse through our books, jewelry, ornaments, and other bird re-

lated gift items.
- Enjoy a special display of paintings and photography by local artists.

- Visit with Staff

- Live bird presentation!

Pick up your Burrowing Owl Calendar for a 20% discount!

Special thanks to:
All of the participants in the Stevens Creek 50K 
run, especially Steve Patt and Debi Jamison the race 
coordinators.

Avocet Circle:
Alan and Irene Adler, Keith Anderson, Doug, Gail and 
Ted Cheeseman/Cheeseman’s Ecology Safaris, Robert 
and Deborah Hirt, Peter and Suzanne LaTourrette, 
The George Masunaga Family Fund, Tom Merigan, 
Elizabeth Rizzi, Nancy Teater

Partner:
Rob and Rita Colwell, Wayne Krill

Contributor:
Emily Allen, Jason Chan and Ana Candela, Jitze and 
Nancy Couperus, George and Lilo Miller, John Wills, 
Charles Wilson

Supporter:
Brenda Baker, Jean Bodine, Penelope Bowen, Monica 
Donovan, Edwin Ehmke and Mary Jane Parrine, Philip 
and Susan Hammer, Katharine Hewitt, Jerry and Ginny 
Kaminski, Joanna Koch, William McCarty, Virginia 
Rhodas, James and Deborah Runyeon, Christine and 
James Russell, Riley and Virginia Willcox, Leila 
Saeed, Dorsey and Katherine Bass, Debbi Brusco, 
Sally Fenton, Judy Garvens, Melissa Hero, Jan 
Hintermeister, Enrique and Judy Klein, Jim and Sue 

Liskovec, Mary Lorey, Ronald and Barbara McDow, 
Brooke Miller, Leighton Nakata, Tate and Curtis 
Snyder, Ulf Stauber, Eugene and Ruth Troetschler, 
Bill Walker and Mary Wisnewski

Associate:
Raja and Veena Aji, Bernice Camuso, Mark Delau-
rentis, David Dreyfuss, Winfield and Barbara Foster, 
Katherine Greene, Kathleen Hendig, James and 
Margaret Hohenshelt, Joanne Lazar, Ken and Patsy 
McKay, John and Salina McKiernan, Art and Ann   
Muto, Peter Neumann, Rick and Laurie Roberts, 
Brian Rowlett and Michele Ransom, Karl Schnaitter, 
Kendric and Marion Smith, Elinor Spellman, Ted 
and Jane Wassam, Eric Wayman, David Weissman

Individual:
Ralph and Linda Adams, Dr. H. Gordon Ainsleigh, 
Denny Alff, Nancy Arbuckle, Melanie Barnett, 
Carolyn Beckner, Gretchen Bell, Barbara Bergquist, 
Anna Berman, Frederick and Alice Bethke, Andrew 
Black, Douglas and Margaret Bond, Ken and Lana 
Bone, Frank and Joan Brauch, Susan Breitbard, James 
Brooks, Natalie Brophy, Geraldine Brown, Laura Card, 
Cathy Caton, Theodore and Zoe Chandik, Janette and 
Everitt Chock, Sky Collins, J. Michael Connors, Edgar 
and Hilary Coral, Kourey Cotton, Pierre-Yves Cou-
teau, Margaret Dolan, James and  Marilyn Donahue, 
Paul and Maureen Draper, John and Sheila Dunec, 
Therese Eby, Robert Ende, Malcolm and Rachilia 
Finlayson, Lee French, Chihping Fu, Mary Fullerton, 

David Gannon, Steven and Kris Geiger, Michelle 
Geyer, Hannah Goldberg, Leonard Goldberg, Paul 
and Carole Goldstein, Thomas Goodier, Michelle 
Hameed, Donald Harbaugh, Peter and Diane Hart, 
James and Phyllis Hill, Al Huber, Kathryn Ingram, 
Susan James, Genesh Jayaraman, Jeremy Johnson, 
Jefferey Jones, Elizabeth Karren, Patric Kearns, Mary 
Kelly, Jefferson Kise, Kim Kuska, Cathy Laurie, Pearl 
Lawson, Joanne Lazar, David Lewis, Siming Li, James 
Lyang, Cecily Magyar, Robert and Carrie Mann, Diane 
McClaughry, Robert McClelland and Wendy Brule, 
Joani Mclaughlin, Steven and Kahti Minden, Mary Lee 
Mueller, James and Trish Mulvey, Caroline Nabeta, 
Jack Nadeau, Junichi Nishimura, James Ottenheimer, 
David Pirogowqicz, Rama Polefka, John and Margeret  
Poole, Linda Pors, Pamela Putman, Ted Raczek, Rita 
Rainbow, Inil Rao, Edward Riccio, Carol Rohwer-
Patterson, Jill Rytand, Serena Salomon, Michael and 
Rachel Sampson, Eleanor Sherman, Joan Stancavage, 
John Stotts, David Struthers, Elizabeth Taft, Maureen 
Taggart, Bob and Carol Taggart, Marilyn Trabert, Janet 
Vassar, Mike Vedda, Diane Vedder, Marilyn Walthers, 
Shelly Westall, Carl Widmer, David Wright, Steve 
Wright, Di Wu, Betty Wyatt, Floy & David Zittin

Organizational Support:
Intuit Foundation, Johnson & Johnson, Microsoft 
Matching Gifts Program, SanDisk Corporation 
Matching Gift Program

2010 Friends of SCVAS
Gifts received between August 1st and September 30th 2010, including gifts to our 

Environmental Advocate Campaign



The Avocet  11

SAN JOSE Region
Yes, it is almost that time of year again … time to celebrate 

the existence of all things winged.  The San Jose Christmas Bird 
Count will be held this year on Sunday, December 19th.  Birders 
of all experience levels are welcome and needed.  Bird identifi-
cation skills are great but other skills are important too, such as: 

1) spotter, able to point and say “Bird!”, and
2) tally-man, able to make small marks on increasingly 

grubby bits of paper. 
We are blessed with habitats to suit anyone’s fancy: shore-

line, oak woodlands, lake-side, or riparian, we can accommo-
date you.  So, come have fun and contribute to an important, 
on-going biological census.

The countdown dinner will review all birds seen for the day.  
The Leininger Center in Kelley Park is the host location.  There 
is a $5 charge to cover the cost of the national CBC result publi-
cation.  If you are interested in participating in the count, please 
contact Kirsten Holmquist before December 10 at 408.747.0988 
or via email at kirsten.holmquist@comcast.net.

******

PALO ALTO Region
Make your plans now for a day of birding on Monday, De-

cember 20, as we count birds from the bay to Skyline Drive. Our 
count circle, centered near Stanford, covers a wide variety of 
habitats, offering something for everyone. The circle is divided 
into eight regions, and an experienced  team of leaders for each 
region is poised, with your help, to comb the mudflats and the 
mountains for rarities and resident birds.

In addition to the better known birding locales of the region, 
we also cover many urban areas of Santa Clara and San Mateo 
counties, so we welcome birders from all over the mid-peninsula 
and beyond.

Christmas bird counts are for everyone, the skilled and the 
novice. If you have participated in this count in the past, you 
may wish to contact your region coordinator and confirm your 
availability and territory. If you are new to the area or the count, 
please contact the count coordinator Jack Cole at 408-996-0434 
or SNOYOWL@YAHOO.COM, and we will find a spot suit-
able to your skill level, time commitment and our coverage 
needs. Join the count - make your day!

******

CALERO-MORGAN HILL Region
The Calero-Morgan Hill CBC will be held on Sunday, Dec 

26, 2010. This is our only local CBC whose count circle is en-
tirely within Santa Clara County. Areas covered include subur-
ban Almaden Valley, Quicksilver CP, Santa Teresa CP, Coyote 
Valley, Coyote Creek riparian, South County reservoirs. Be-
sides our expected wintering species, some unusual birds found 
on this count have included Snow Goose, Solitary Sandpiper, 
Greater Roadrunner, American Dipper, Townsend’s Solitaire, 
and American Redstart. You are invited to join us as we explore 
a variety of habitats - suburbia, rural farm land, valley grass-
land, woodland, riparian and portions of the Diablo Range and 
Santa Cruz Mountain range. For any questions and/or to sign up 
for the count, please contact the count coordinator by email at 
wodu10@aol.com or phone 408-266-5108.

Thank you, and hope you can join us!

******

MT. HAMILTON Region
Mark your calendars for January 2nd! We hope to have a great 

count again  through the Mt. Hamilton and San Antonio Valley 
area.  Count leaders are especially needed. Contact Bob Hirt – 
408-821-2732 (cell) – as soon as possible to participate. 

The Christmas Bird Counts are Almost Here!
Join us for another year of fun, adventure, and excitement as we 
help add to the body of bird research and knowledge throughout 
the country! Contact the compiler of the region you are interested 

in (see below). Participants are asked to provide $5 to help cover 
the charge of the national CBC publication.

David McIntyre Resigns from SCVAS Board: 1995-2010
The Avocet archives have been researched, and David 

McIntyre’s name pops up on the Director’s list for the first 
time in May of 1995.  Co-directors were a who’s who of environ-
mental education, advocacy, and birding in the south bay: Nick 
Yatsko, Rob Colwell, Clysta Seney, John McLemore, Bobbie 
Handen, Grant Hoyt, Heather Rottenborn, and Steve Shunk.

David served as President, Vice-president, and on many, 
many committees over the years.  The entire current staff of 
SCVAS were hired by David through his careful and thoughtful 
work on our personnel committee.  David’s value to the Board 
and the organization could be discerned as any important Board 
discussion where David wasn’t present would be put on hold 

until “we need to hear from David on this one.”

An avid birder, David scored a mega-sighting during the 
San Jose CBC in December 2000 with Santa Clara County’s 
first record of Black-backed Wagtail (only the 10th state record).

Fifteen year’s of service on our 
Board is an extraordinary accomplish-
ment. We are certain David’s keen 
interest and phenomenal support of 
our education programs and environ-
mental advocacy efforts will continue.  
David’s insights, intelligence, and 
strategic thinking will be missed. But 
we know where to find him.
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Chapter Membership in the Santa Clara Valley Audubon Society (SCVAS) receives the SCVAS newsletter, The Avocet
     $20: One Year SCVAS Membership          $35: Two Year SCVAS Membership 

Additional Gift:         $ 50           $ 100         $ 250          Other_________

Non-Profit Organization
U.S. Postage Paid
San Jose, CA
Permit No. 5869

Santa Clara Valley Audubon Society
22221 McClellan Road
Cupertino, CA 95014

Phone: 408-252-3747
Fax: 408-252-2850
E-mail: scvas@scvas.org
www.scvas.org

Membership $  _______________   +  Donation $   _______________   =  Total Enclosed $  ________________

Name_______________________________________________________________________________________________

Address______________________________________________________________________________________________

City State & Zip_______________________________________________________________________________________

Phone_________________________________________Email____________________________________       7XCH    C14

Make all checks payable to SCVAS.
Please note: As an organizational policy, SCVAS does not share member information with other organizations. 

Come by the office to pick up your free copy of Birding at the Bottom of the Bay, our gift to new members!

2010 Volume 57, Number 6

Go Paperless!
Sign up to receive your 
newsletter via email - get 
your issues faster, help 

save natural 
resources and 
reduce waste!

Contact the SCVAS office 
at 408-252-3747 or scvas@
scvas.org to start your paper-

free membership today!
Avocet Editor:  Toby Goldberg
Assistant Editor: Ashley Johnson

GENERAL MEETINGS are held on the third 
Wednesday of each month except July, August 
and December and are open to the public.

BOARD OF DIRECTORS meetings are open 
to all members.  Call the office at (408) 252-3747 
for times and directions.

RARE BIRD ALERT:  (415) 681-7422

GIFTS: SCVAS welcomes gifts, including those 
made in honor of or in memory of friends or 
relatives.  Such gifts will be used at SCVAS’ 
discretion for its programs and activities unless 
specified otherwise by the donor.  Tax-deductible 
donations may be made in the form of a check 
made out to SCVAS and sent to our Cupertino 
address. 

OFFICERS
President	
		  Debbie Thompson
Vice President
		  Bob Hirt	

Treasurer 	
		  Peter LaTourrette
Secretary	
		  Joan Leighton	

STAFF
Executive Director	 408/252-3748
	  Bob Power         	 bob@scvas.org
Office Manager	 408/252-3747
  Susan Bell	 scvas@scvas.org                
Programs Coordinator	 408/252-3740
  Toby Goldberg	 programs@scvas.org                
Environmental Advocate	 650/868-2114
  Shani Kleinhaus	 shani@scvas.org                

Office Fax	 408/252-2850
Office E-mail	 scvas@scvas.org
Website	 www.scvas.org

OFFICE HOURS
Monday - Friday	 10 AM - 5 PM
Saturday	 10 AM - 2 PM

DIRECTORS
Dotty Calabrese 	 ‘08 -‘11
Ashok Khosla		 ‘09 -‘12
Tom Grey		  ‘09 -‘12
Tom Merigan		  ‘09 -‘12
Julio Mulero		  ‘10 -‘11

SCVAS ia a private, non-profit corporation 
affiliated with the National Audubon Society


